
OFFICE OF

THE UNDER-SECRETARY OF STATE 
FOR EXTERNAL AFFAIRS 

CANADA

Ottawa, 21st May,1931

My dear Sir Arthur,

I received your enquiry 

this morning as to the rumour that a duty 

on text-books was contemplated. I brought 

the matter to the attention of the Prime 

Minister,who stated that so far as he was 

concerned, no such proposal had been under 

consideration.

Yours sincerely,

Sir Arthur W.Currie, G.C.M.C. ,K.C.B.,

Principal and Vice-Chancellor,

McGill University,

Montreal


